December 20, 2012
To whom it may concern:

It has been my pleasure to fulfill the role of student intern supervisor for Catherine Fisher.  Catie has many wonderful qualities, but the ones that have stood out the most during my observations have been her organization, her ability to differentiate lessons to meet the needs of the diverse student population, and her flexibility in adapting and planning lessons and activities with the Early Primary team.  Early Primary is kindergarten and first grade combined as a multi-age grouping.
Catie’s organizational abilities stand out in the care she takes in planning activities for the students.  The activities she plans are used to assess students’ knowledge of the concept, allow them to explore and apply that knowledge, and to have an open discussion with each other.  The students are made aware of the purpose and intended goal of the lesson/activity.  The lesson is followed up with an activity that allows the students to work independently or with a partner in exploring the concept, then gather back together to share out with the group as a whole.  During these discussions, the students share with each other their insights and understanding.  All lessons/activities are differentiated to meet the individual student’s needs.

Catie plans with her team (the early primary team) on a weekly basis.  She works closely with her classroom teacher developing and organizing lessons and projects, as well as assessment methods to determine student understanding.  Catie also attends bi-weekly school wide Consensus meetings and PLC meetings which occur twice a month.  She assists her cooperating classroom teacher with writing student narratives, and attends family conferences.  

My highest recommendations for employment go out for Catie.  She will be an invaluable, member to any school staff.  She understands children’s needs, and how to design activities to engage, extend, and enhance student learning.

Sincerely,

Ruth C. Muenchenbach    
